
MGISAC Homeland Security Subcommittee Meeting 
http://www.mgisac.org/HomelandSecurity/HomePage 

May 11th, 2010 
 

ITEM DISCUSSION STATUS/ACTION 
Attendance Attendees: Debbie Briedwell,  David Finch, 

Renee Robinson, Alexis Gardner, Jeremiah 
Steele, Mark Duewell, Matt Gerike, Ray Fox, 
Joe Reddick, Tim Haithcoat 

Call to order at 10:00 AM 
 
 

Location Room M153 Military Ed Facility, ISTS  
GENERAL BUSINESS

Homeland Security 
Initiatives 

David Finch reminded this subcommittee that 
it is a working group for the Homeland 
Security Advisory Council.  He asked that we 
identify statewide projects/initiatives for 
HSAC.  It was suggested that this group look 
at various programs in Homeland Security and 
see how GIS can be applied there.  An 
example of ERIP (Emergency Response 
Information Portal) which contains schools 
and church plans could be populated faster 
using GIS.  Some other ideas: 
-Create an awareness campaign 
-Publish the standard HS data list that was 
created by this group 
-Provide templates, standards, RFP’s, data 
sharing agreement, etc for agencies to utilize 
-web conferencing to large groups about using 
GIS in emergency preparedness 
 

 

HSIP Freedom Initiative HIFLD is working with NISGIC  to create 
Partnership Layers.  Identified sets such as 
fire, police, health would be made part of 
HSIP Freedom instead of HSIP Gold.  Tim 
has agreement with HIFLD to sign to release 
Missouri’s data layers for this purpose.  This 
would allow other Emergency Management 
agencies to obtain these important datasets 
before an actual emergency.  This group 
agreed that this would be a positive move for 
data sharing and creating a more accurate 
dataset for HSIP Freedom, and did not have 
any objectives for Tim to sign the agreement 
as GIO. 

 

USNG Training Training has been confirmed for July 8th and 
9th for the USNG training by Delta State 
University.  To register, go to the SEMA 
training website.  Thursday’s class is for GIS 
staff, and Friday’s class is geared towards 
Responders.  An email will be sent to the 
group and other listserves with detailed 
information. 

 



Mapbooks Mapbooks are progressing slowly.  Working 
with Delta State University to create the 
template how we need it to look. 
 
Would like to provide the mxd template with 
detailed instructions on how to create a 
mapbook using ArcMap. 

 

NMSZ Data Development 
update 

Matt Gerike gave an update on the status of 
data development.  35 of the 49 data layers 
are completed.  See handouts for specific 
details.  Mostly Madison and Wayne Counties 
are left.   

 
Status update is available on HS website. 
 

Broadband Mapping 20 days left to finalize the 11 data layers.  This 
data will be made available at that time.  They 
have until September 30th to perform field 
validation.   
 
County Addressing: working on contracting to 
make funds available for local governments.  
Money will be available in June and then 
every year after for 4 years. 

 

Structures Mark Duewell gave an update of the 
structures projects being completed through 
MU.  He is working on a project for Central 
Missouri, the Mid-MO RPC out of Ashland.  
They will do data review using USGS funding 
through the stewardship portion of the project.  
Boonslick project is moving ahead. 

 

Other Activities Mark – NOAA will be giving a demo of a 
tornado response tool they have developed at 
the next MAGIC meeting.  He will send out 
details on how to attend. 
 
Ray – A new algorithm has been created for 
flood modeling.  A proposal to use this for the 
St. Louis Meremec River basin has been put 
forward. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Upcoming Conferences 
Other 

• 2010 ESRI Homeland Security GIS Summit, July 11‐12, 2010, San Diego, CA  
http://www.esri.com/events/homeland/index.html 

• 2010 ESRI International Users Conference, July 12‐16, 2010, San Diego, CA   
http://www.esri.com/events/user‐conference/index.html 

• Missouri Mappers Association Annual Meeting, July 27‐30, 2010, Lake Ozark, MO 
http://www.missourimappers.org/Annual_Meetings.htm 

 
NEXT MEETING June 8th, 2010.  SEMA/National Guard Facilities, 10:00-12:00.  Room: M153 



 


